
   

 

No. 7 /2012           Term  2, Week   5             25th May, 2012             WHAT’S ON ! 

Zone Cross Country 

  Barraba 

  Monday, 28th May 

 

Sustainable Namoi—tour 

  of School gardens 

  Monday, 18th June 

 

Group Items Eisteddfod 

  20th/21st/22nd June 

 

Friday, 20th July 

   Nundle Athletics  

 

Thursday, 9th August 

  Zone Athletics 

  Tamworth 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Year 3/4 headed off to Thalgarrah and arrived safely.  

By the time you get this they’ll be back. The weather 

looks like it may be a little cold for them but I’m sure 

they will have had a great time. Thanks to Mrs Weis for 

organising the excursion. 

Our 5/6 debate teams today debated against Tamworth 

Public School. They debated on topics relating to the 

media and education. They did a fantastic job and it has 

been a real learning experience. Their next debates will 

be against Tamworth South Public in the coming 

weeks. 

As most of you will be aware Ms Deaves has been 

away on leave due to family issues. At this stage, Ms 

Deaves will be back next term. Mrs Worley and Mrs 

Boland have been doing a fantastic job with  

Kindergarten in her absence. Kinder are working very 

hard on their writing and making some great progress  
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 Thank you to  

Mrs. Kellie Summers  

for these great  Cross 

Country  Photos 

Cormac Trousdale at the finish line 

Skye Potts nearing the  finish  

Montanna McInnes  

enjoying the run ! 

Georgia Burnes and Hayden Slade 

battling it out 

Sophie Tongue at a fast pace 

Sophie Wallis-Nowlan & Pippa Bell 

neck and neck 

Who was first over the line— 

Amber Hall or  

Meggie Wallis-Nowlan ? 

Tyneika Self , Logan  

Barnard & Henry McParland 

dashing for home 

Tyler Summers’  first 

Cross Country 



 Principal's Message continued:: 

 

The small schools’ tennis competition is  

continuing and there will be another game 

played this Friday. Thank you to all the  

parents who have given up their time to drive 

to and from the events. It would not be  

possible for students to have these  

experiences without this support. 

Congratulations to our cross country  

winners. What a fantastic day it was for the 

run. Students have certainly improved their 

fitness levels and it is showing through these 

activities.  

We also ran our Garden Expo on Monday. 

Nundle students ran a number of gardening 

information stations with the help of  

volunteers: Gerry Chan, Lorraine Gibson, 

Kerry Fearby, Janelle Brown, Toni Swain 

and Megan Trousdale. Thank you all for your 

assistance and a big thank you to Ms Deaves 

for organising this. The students from  

Tintinhull and Bendemeer schools had a 

great time. 

Finally, I would like to pass on condolences 

on behalf of the school community to Ms 

Kayleen Deaves. Sadly, Ms Deaves’ mother 

passed away Wednesday evening.  

 

   Ian Worley 

   Principal 

 

 

AWARDS— 16th May, 2012 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

HENRY McPARLAND 

for overall effort 

 

Kindergarten: 

 Sam Meredith—improvement 

 Brooke Krsulja—consistent excellent work 

 

Years 1/2: 

 Jayana Little—great poetry writing 

 Lindsey Burnes—great sentence writing 

 

Years 3/4: 

 Ebony Brand—fantastic effort in all class 

    work 

  Ebony Somerville—improvement in  

    handwriting 

 

Years 5/6: 

  Georgia Burnes—great work on  

     expositions 

   Angus Brown—great work in maths 

 

Class uniform:   

     Years 3/4 

Uniform Raffle: 

      Hayden Slade 

 

Bronze Token Awards: 

      Charlotte Chapman 

      Saskia Fitzgerald 

AWARDS—23rd May, 2012 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

KAITLYN SELF 

for responsibility 

 

Kindergarten: 

  Trevor Blackwell—excellent effort 

  Montana McInnes—improvement 

 

Years 1/2: 

  Jack Bell—participation in class  

    discussion 

  Dylan Dunn—improved effort and 

     behaviour 

 

Years 3/4: 

  Ashleigh Ting—improved effort in 

      Writing 

  Pippa Bell—wonderful creative writing 

 

Year 5/6: 

  Sophie Tongue—improved maths 

  Catrin Evans—improved maths 

 

Class Uniform: 

   Year 3 

Uniform Raffle: 

   Pippa Bell 

 

Bronze Token Awards: 

   Chloe Radoll 

   Brooke Krsulja 

 

      

 

   

 

OUR FIRST GARDEN EXPO 

Milly Bell 

Mrs. Fearby with our visitors 

Miss. Gibson and visitors from  Bendemeer 

This is how we test the soil 


